STATE BOARD OF HEATING, VENTILATION, AIR-CONDITIONING 
AND REFRIGERATION CONTRACTORS
BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES
DATE:
November 20, 2015
TIME:  
10:00 a.m.
PLACE:
500 N. Calvert Street



3rd Floor Conference Room



Baltimore, Maryland  21202 

PRESENT:
Allen Clinedinst, III

Fred Matusky

George Warren



Fontaine Smallwood



Charles Smith

Clifton Savoy

Enzio Rebechi

ABSENT:
James Johnson
Albert Holley

Patricia McCray, Administrative Officer
STAFF PARTICIPATING:
   Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Licensing Boards




   Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General





   NaTerra Bailey, Administrative Clerk
VISITORS:

CALL TO ORDER
Fred Matusky called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration (“HVACR”) Contractors (“Board”) to order at 9:50 a.m.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

The members reviewed the minutes of the October 14, 2015, Business Meeting. Upon Mr. Savoy’s Motion and Mr. Clinedinst’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.  

The members reviewed the minutes of the October 14, 2015, Executive Session. Upon Mr. Savoy’s motion and Mr. Clinedinst’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the Executive Session minutes without corrections.   
APPLICATION REVIEW COMMITTEE REPORT

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Counsel for the Board, presented an oral report.  Applications received for review is five (5), four (4) original apprentices and one (1) apprentice renewal, three (3) were approved for licensure and two (2) were held for the request of additional information from the applicant.  

Motion was made by Mr. Savoy, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried to approve the Application Review Committee report.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee Report was deferred to the January 13, 2016, Board meeting. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION
None.
OLD BUSINESS

Mr. Clindeinst asked Ms. Bailey for additional information regarding the discussion that was held during a meeting of the Stationary Engineers Board Meeting pertaining to the duties of a licensed HVACR contractor while providing HVACR services to a pressure vessel or machinery for which oversight a Stationary Engineer’s oversight is required. Ms. Bailey distributed the meeting minutes from the September 15, 2015, meeting of the Board of Stationary Engineers detailing correspondence that was sent to Towson University on behalf of the HVACR Board, stating that stationary engineers are authorized to oversee equipment and complete the required logs; and the repair, service, replacement or installation of equipment constituting an HVACR system or component of an HVACR system must be performed by an appropriately-licensed HVACR contractor. Mr. Clinedinst asked that further discussion be tabled until the next Board meeting, schedule for January 13, 2016.
Ms. Bailey discussed a possible date for the Examination Committee to review license examination questions, including the best and worst performing questions on HVACR examinations. The Examination Committee, which consists of Mr. Savoy, Mr. Clinedist and Mr. Smith, will meet immediately following the meeting scheduled for January 13, 2016.

NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Bailey informed the Board that she has been working on the website and the PSI bulletin to make both documents more user-friendly. Mr. Clinedinst stated that the reference material required for the HVACR exam had been changed in the PSI bulletin to Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning, 19th Edition. Mr. Smith inquired whether the 19th edition was the latest edition because the 18th edition is still being used. Mr. Clinedist stated that the 19th edition is the latest edition and historically the decisions to make these changes to the reference material are discussed by the Board. Ms. Bailey stated that she did not inform PSI to update the materials and that she could easily have the reference changed to the 18th edition until such time as the Board reviews the newer edition of the materials at issue.   
Motion was made by Mr. Clinedist, seconded by Mr. Savoy and unanimously carried by the Board to phase in the 19th edition of Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning (Althouse, Turnquist, Bracciano, Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning, The Goodheart-Wilcox Company, Inc., © 2014) to replace the 18th edition of Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning (Althouse, Turnquist, Bracciano, Modern Refrigeration and Air Conditioning, The Goodheart-Wilcox Company, Inc., © 2004) on July 1, 2016.
Mr. Smith inquired about the review of and update to the newest edition of the HVACR Code.  Mr. Warren, Mr. Matusky, and Mr. Rebechi agreed to serve on the Code Review Committee. Ms. Bailey questioned when the Committee will meet prior to the January Board meeting and be able to provide feedback at that time. Ms. Kinstler stated that a definite date could not be determined until the Code Committee obtains and reviews the materials and then meets to discuss recommendations on Code updates to be proposed by regulation.  Warren will supply reference book for Ms. Kinstler to compare sections that require changes to the IPC and IRC.  The Committee will schedule a meeting and report back to the Board.  Ms. Kinstler advised Ms. Bailey to prepare and submit a concept paper for approval to update COMAR 09.15.05.01—.03 to the latest edition of the Codes identified therein.    
CORRESPONDENCE
None.
COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
EXAM REPORT
Ms. Bailey reported the PSI exam statistics for the month of October 2015:

	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	57
	28
	29
	49%


Cumulative 
	
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	519
	230
	289
	44%


	Testing to date


	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Total
	7197
	3113
	4078
	43%


NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETINGS

Ms. Bailey informed the Board that notices of public meeting of the Board are currently posted in the Maryland Register.  Often, it is difficult to ensure necessary changes to such notices are published in timely manner because of the Register’s publication schedule.  Accordingly, Ms. Bailey asked the Board to consider posting future meeting notices on the HVACR Board’s page on the DLLR website.  If approved by the Board, Ms. Bailey can post future meeting notices and any changes to that schedule on the Board’s website so that members of the public will be able to conveniently check the meeting schedule.  Further, this will save the expense of seeking publication of a meeting schedule change in the Daily Record in order to comply with requirements for notice of public meeting when publication in the Maryland Register is not possible.  Ms. Bailey advised the Board that that several other boards and commissions provide notice of public meetings through the DLLR website. 
Motion was made by Mr. Savoy, seconded by Mr. Clinedinst and unanimously carried by the Board to approve that the Board provide future notification of public meetings by posting meeting notices on the Board page of the DLLR web website.
Ms. Bailey reminded the Board of the December 9, 2015 inspector meeting at the VFW in Grasonville, MD, to which the Board has been invited. Ms. Bailey inquired if there would be a quorum present. Mr. Warren, Mr. Clinedist, and Mr. Smith all agreed to attend. Ms. Kinstler suggested a notice be placed on the website stating that there will be a quorum of the Board present on that date but that the Board was not expected to discuss public business.  
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None.
Adjournment
With no further business, a motion was made by Mr. Smallwood, seconded by Mr. Clinedist, and unanimously carried that the State Board of Heating, Ventilation, Air-conditioning and Refrigeration Contractors adjourn at 11:17 a.m.

              

Approved without corrections
                        
Approved with corrections
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